

ORAC Committee Meeting  
Thursday 29<sup>th</sup> February 7.30pm  
Occold Village Hall

**Present**

Ted Hampson- Vice Chair  
Gill Chapman- Treasurer  
Carol Peters- Secretary  
Johanna Matta  
John Davies  
Russell Grange  
Gordon Erhorn

**Apologies**

Nigel Woodhouse, Dan Hull, Stephen Hubner

**Minutes**

Minutes of last meeting were agreed and signed.

**Matters Arising**

Fencing-still awaiting information regarding planning etc  
Risk assessment-speed bumps now in place, signs have been erected.  
Fire doors-Durrant unable to place bars on doors. Key to be placed at side of fire doors and another key in key box to mitigate risk.  
Flood plans-Lucy Elkin will inform us of future meetings and is happy to attend a committee meeting to update ORAC.  
D Day celebrations- CP to ask PC if they have any plans to celebrate D Day.

**Treasurer Report**

Report attached.  
Insurance is due in March.  
Water rates due.  
Committee agreed to purchase chairs from Baptist Church, need to buy a trolley.

**Fundraising**

BBQ and Music evening with Russell's Band, to be confirmed.  
Coffee Mornings still very popular.  
Games nights cancelled at the moment.  
Soup Lunches popular, being run by different village organisations.

Quiz Night – June 1<sup>st</sup>

Christmas Fair – date to be confirmed

Christmas Dinner-date to be confirmed

Dove Players hopefully book for 2024

### **Maintenance**

Volunteer workdays May 4/5<sup>th</sup>

### **Correspondence**

Greg Noller notified Committee that the Baptist Church will no longer be using the hall for regular Sunday Services but will continue to book for social events.

### **AOB**

Thanks to Gill for all her hard work producing the Oracle.

Discussed who is responsible for Defibrillator, CP to check with PC

Discussed Martyn's Law, we may not meet criteria but need to be aware.

Share a calendar of village events

### **Date of Next Meeting**

Thursday March 28<sup>th</sup> 7.30pm Village Hall